
 Tel: 020 7207 1807 

E-mail: office@friars.southwark.sch.uk 

Web: www.friarsprimaryschool.com 

Dear Parents 

Christmas performances: 

EYFS and KS1 did a wonderful performance of the “Inn-spectors” on Tuesday morning. In the 

afternoon it was KS2’s turn with their excellent top 10 Christmas hits and the history around 

them. Both performances were very well attended by parents and families. We must say a big 

thankyou to you the parents for supporting the children, the staff for their tireless efforts to 

put the performances together and of course the children for being so talented, brave, crea-

tive and funny! Please do remember the message we gave at the performances that photos 

taken should only be for your personal use and images of other children, staff or other parents 

should not appear on social media. 
 

Sad farewells: 

Today we said a sad goodbye to Alberta and Kehindre who have worked in our kitchen, first 

employed by Chartwells and recently our new caterer ISS.  They have always been helpful and 

friendly and we will miss their great cooking. ISS will be supplying a new cook and assistant in  

January. We also say a sad goodbye to Miss Medcalf who has been a long term supply teacher 

in Year 3. She has done an amazing job and we all thank her for her efforts. Hopefully she will 

return as and when we need supply teachers in the future. Miss Watts our new Year 3 teacher 

is looking forward to joining the school in January and has already spent two days with us get-

ting to know the children and staff. 
 

End of term: 

Aside from all the other festive arrangements, the children enjoyed a pantomime 

performed by Big Foot Theatre today. Thanks again to the PTFA for their financial 

support . 
 

Wishing you all a peaceful festive break, and we look forward to seeing you all 

on January 8th 2019! 
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Dates for the Spring term  

 

New items in red 
Monday 7th January 2019—INSET day 

Tuesday 8th January— first day of Spring term; 

final Y4 swimming session 

Tuesday 15th January—parent coffee morning; 

Y3 start swimming 

Thursday 17th January—16 children from Y3/4 

to athletics tournament 

Friday 18th January—Y5 to the Ragged school 

Thursday 24th January—Y5 to watch Twelfth 

Night at Southwark Playhouse 

Tuesday 29th January—Y5 parent IMPACT 

workshop 9-10 

Thursday 31st January— 16 children from Y2 

to athletics tournament 

Friday 1st February— 9 children from Y5/6 to 

Hi5 netball tournament 

Monday 4th February— parent open morning 

9:10—10 

Tuesday 5th February—safer internet day 

Wednesday 6th February—Y1 parent IMPACT 

workshop 9-10 

Thursday 7th February—Y6 to TFL junior citi-

zenship course 

Friday 15th February—last day of Spring 1 

Monday 25th February—first day of Spring 2 

Week beginning 25th February—Maths week 

Tuesday 5th March—final Y3 swimming ses-

sion; Y5 to Into university 

Thursday 7th March—World Book day 

Tuesday 12th March—Y2 start swimming; 

Spring term parent consultations 

Wednesday 13th March—spring term parent 

consultations 

Thursday 14th March—parent coffee morning 

9-9:30 

 

Growth mindset thought for the week: 

 

 



     Assembly theme / on our return                                                                                        

                                                        New YearNew YearNew YearNew Year    

       

 Class ATTENDANCE 

1st 1 96.72% 

2nd 5 94.84% 

3rd 6 93.68% 

4th 2 90.53% 

5th 4 90.2% 

6th 3 87.4% 

7th R 81.45% 

 Class  ON TIME 

1st 4 99.22% 

2nd 2 98.48% 

3rd R 96.77 

4th 1 96.31% 

5th 6 96.05% 

6th 5 95.63% 

7th 3 95.12% 

EYFS/KS1 

Year One 

                     Luca   

  for  fantastic understanding of grouping different 
living things in Science. 

 

Well Done! 

Commitment to keeping children safe:  

Paper copies of our safeguarding policy are available for parents from the school office. It is also posted on the 

policies section of the website. 

KS2 

Year  Four 

                     Akhmed  

for being an absolute star during the KS2 Christmas 

performance. 

 

Well Done! 


